
 WPWDB Meeting Agenda      
March 21, 2022 ● 4:00 p.m.  

Zoom Meeting 

Agenda 
Welcome/Call to Order………………………………….………………………………………… Adam Wright, Chair 

Roll Call (26 total, need 14 for quorum) 

 Tora Terry
 Tory Shepherd

Welcome Guests……………………………………………..……………………………………………Adam Wright, Chair 

Call for Public Comment…………………………………………………………………………………Adam Wright, Chair 

Items for Approval: 

Consent Agenda: 

• Minutes from December 13, 2021 

Presentation of Financial Reports -  Brandon Martin
• Finance Reports through January 31 , 2022
• Approval of Transfer of DW Funds 

Adam Wright
Blake Shumate
Corrie Bobe
David Collins
Debra Buchanan
Donna Higdon
Jason Davis
Jess Wade 

Jim Daniel
John Moody
John Parkinson
Julie Brown
Lori Fox
Mark Powers
Marsha Mendenhall
Mike Minter

 

Rebecca Adock
Rhonda Hodges
R J Weaver
Shannon Hair
Sharon Barksdale
Stacey Wright
Teresa Fontaine
Tim Clark 



Old Business 

New Business 

Committee Report 
• Business Engagement………………………………………………………………… Rhonda Hodges 
• Quality Assurance……………………………………………………………………….Teresa Fontaine 
• Special Populations……………………………………………………………………..Jason Davis 
• Youth Council……………………………………………………………………………..Blake Shumate 

Updates: 
• Performance Update……………………………………………………………………..Kim Turner 
• CEO Update…………………………………………………………………………………..Tyler Freeland 
• Board Chair Update……………………………………………………………………….Adam Wright 

Save the Date:  The next meeting is scheduled for June 13, 2022 at 4:00 P.M. 

Adjourn 



West Piedmont Workforce Development Board Meeting 
Minutes  

December 13, 2021

Present: Adam Wright, Corrie Bobe, Debra Buchanan, Jason Davis, Jim Daniel, John Moody, Julie Brown, 

Marsha Mendenhall, Rhonda Hodges, RJ Weaver, Sharon Barksdale,  Tim Clark

 Guests Present:   Kim Turner (Ross), Natalie Hodge (Ross), Brandon Martin (Mallard & Mallard) 

Staff Present:  Tyler Freeland (CEO), Jael Membreno, Lavinia Wingfield

Adam Wright, Chairman, called the Zoom meeting to order at 4:00 pm.  Roll was called and quorum was established 
with 12 in attendance. Mr. Wright proceeded with the approval of the minutes from September 20, 2021. Mr. Daniels 
made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; Ms. Brown seconded; the motion passed unanimously.  

Mr. Martin with Mallard and Mallard presented the financial snapshot through October 31, 2021.  He began with the 
supplemental reports showing spending by funding stream. Mr. Martin shared that Ross is very close to ideal in both 
operational spending at 35.68% and training at 35.10%. Required benchmarks in Adult/DW and Youth have been met as 
of the end  of October 2021. He reviewed the form 990 with the Board .The Board is in good financial standing and Mr. 
Martin has no concerns at the moment. Ms. Mendenhall made a motion to approve the financial report and the Form 
990; Mr. Moody seconded; the motion passed unanimously.

There was no old or new business. Ms. Hodges shared the Business Engagement committee report and encouraged Dr. 
Julie Brown to share her efforts in the Career Expo in the next meeting. There were no other committee reports. Ms. 
Turner with Ross gave a performance update. She shared the state meeting on performance went well. 100% of adult 
enrollment has been met. The average cost per participant is in line with the state guidelines. The TANF grant was going 
well with 65% of the current year goal met. Ross has been focusing heavily on OJT. A video featuring employers and OJT 
participants was then shared.  

Mr. Freeland began his update by  sharing that all Career Works Centers are open with no COVID outbreaks to date. 
OVer 4,200 contacts with customers have been made with 1,600 coming into the Centers. He then shared the recent 
turnover on the Board. Tom Davis, Dick Ephgrave and Robin Ferguson have left the Board. The CLEO's have appointed 
Blake Shumate, Lori Fox, and Mike Minter to the Board. Mr. Freeland shared the organization is on its strongest financial 
footing. YTD profit is almost 50K on outside grants. All partners have agreed to stay at the current Martinsville Center. 
Lester agreed to cut rent by $2,00 a month and install vinyl plank flooring, bullet-proof glass and update the paint and 
carpet throughout the Center.

Ms. Wright commended the WPWDB  and Ross staff for their hard work. Mr. Davis made a motion to adjourn; 
Ms.Buchanan seconded; the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.  


























































































































